Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
July 10, 2023

President Robert Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7:00pm.  The Village Board met in regular session.  Lori Bagby did roll call and Brett Krug was absent.

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the June 12th, 2023, meeting.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Dee Dee Allen. All votes yes; motion carried.

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton also handed out a report for all of the bills to be paid this month.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by DeeDee Allen.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Executive Session meetings from May 8th and June 12, 2023, were presented to the trustees to review.  Louise made a motion to approve the Executive meeting minutes, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Louise made a motion to approve Darrin and Colin’s pay raises discussed in the May 8th Executive session, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Tara Wilkey made a motion to approve the pay raise for the Village Clerk and Village Treasurer discussed in the June 12th Executive session, seconded by Dee Dee Allen.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Public Comments included:
Tangy Pinkham wanted to ask the board if they would consider putting up a privacy fence between her house and the Maxheimer Property when they decide what they are doing with it.

Katrina Schmitt brought a check for $17 from the movie night she is hosting at the community building.

Don Wheatley asked about his water meter not being deep enough at his rental property at 504 E Fields St.  Jerry is looking into this. 

Jay Hamilton updated the board on cleaning up his property on Field St, asked the board regarding taking his property.  He was assured we don’t want his property we just want him to keep up with the weeds and fill in the basement foundation.

Other comments were regarding water meter at old fire house (this has been installed) lead/copper question on water analysis report (this was cleared up that there was not a violation of lead/copper), ordinance violations (The board is doing what we can to uphold the ordinances the best we can)

Louise Slayton stated that she is looking at three display boards for the Village to post minutes, agendas and ordinances, this will be about $800 a piece. 

Tara Wilkey made a motion to allot no more than $3000 for the display boards, seconded by Dee Dee Allen.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Louise is also looking at microphones to use during board meetings so everyone can hear.  She will have more information at the next meeting.

Jerry Bagby said he was looking at more solar stop signs at Jones St and Green St.

Dee Dee wanted to check and make sure Darrin was putting garbage bags in the Community Building.  Darrin is doing this, but they ran out and he had to go get more, so it is stocked now.

Tara asked if Darrin/Colin could go around town and trim the trees that are covering the stop signs around town.

Robert let the board know that Mike Carr has bought the commercial property at the lake, he is going to be building a warehouse for his company.  The Village Engineer is working with Mr. Carr regarding the specifics of this building. 

Tara Wilkey made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dee Dee Allen, all votes were yes; motion carried.  Meeting adjourned 8:12pm.


Lori Bagby
Village Clerk
